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Club President Report 

Further to the newsletter of 8 September advising restrictions for playing golf as we moved down to Covid-

19 Alert Level 2, unfortunately I have to report that Work-safe New Plymouth contacted us following receipt 

of a complaint that our Club was not meeting all the Level 2 clubhouse restrictions last Sunday 3 October. 

 

I spoke with Work-safe New Plymouth’s Senior Inspector yesterday to seek clarification.   

His main point was that customer-facing/serving individuals, being our caterer and volunteer bar staff, are 

required by law under Level 2 either to wear masks (as we are seeing in cafe and restaurant businesses) or to put 

in place a suitable barrier screen, and the Club must enforce this.  In addition social distancing of 2m within the 

clubhouse is to be promoted:  we set up the circular tables some time ago for four persons only, and have today 

ensured that this arrangement remains in place. 

 

The Work-safe inspector and I discussed the various other measures the Club has put in place over the last 18 

months in line with Golf NZ’s Covid-19 advisories, including the on-course constraints, our Covid-19 Safety 

Plan, the QR contact tracing code, and the sign-in contact register for those without smartphones.   

The Work-safe inspector indicated his general satisfaction with our efforts. 

 

I ask all members to please comply with the above (and other Level 2 restrictions outlined previously) as we 

obviously would not want our golf course or clubhouse to be closed down for the remaining duration of Alert 

Level 2 in Taranaki.  Also, if anyone has any concerns with the Club’s management of Alert Level 2 restrictions, 

it would be appreciated if they would contact me in the first instance to discuss. 

 

Thank you in anticipation of your cooperation.  Richard Crowe 

Ladies Annual Meeting 2021 

The Annual Meeting of the Ladies Sub-committee will be held Monday 22nd 

November 2021 at 6pm at the Manukorihi Golf Club rooms. 

After discussions with the main committee and as per the Club Constitution the ladies 

will have a subcommittee in which they manage and perform specific tasks relating to the game of golf.   

The annual meeting is held prior to the Main Club Annual General Meeting.  The format stays the same with 

the voting of positions for 2022, and any remits or discussion on the game of golf. 

The subcommittee voted in will allocate duties in that committee to run a positive subcommittee.  

The Ladies Club Captain will be officially voted in at the Annual General Meeting of the club and is 

automatically elected onto the main committee.  

The nomination form is on the ladies notice board.  Please think about coming onto the ladies committee.  New 

ideas are always good for any club 

2021 Committee  
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Club Captain Report  

Last weekend we were greeted with fine weather to play the final round of 

this year’s Stroke play Champs. 

With the last round on us there were some players that would of needed to 

break a leg to lose it. 

In the Seniors Ivor had a lead good enough that someone would of 

needed to break a few records to beat him. 

Shane Grylls gave it a good shot hitting a 71 but Ivor Mr Consistent Sartan 

managed to hold on with a final round of 73. A three round total of 220 five 

shots clear of Shane, Well done Ivor 

The Intermediates Adam Burns kept his head with a round of 85 

winning with a total of 249 seven shots clear of Kerry Rawlinson. 

Adam won the Juniors last year so watch out all you seniors as Adam could 

be going for the trifecta next year. 

In the Juniors before we all teed off I noticed Geoff Peters out on the practice fairway warming up and 

meanwhile everyone else was having a good old chin wag back at the club house. As Johnny G has always told 

us warm up before your game and not during. 

This paid off for Geoff with a total three round score of 268 four shots clear of the chasing Ace. Well done 

Geoff. 

In the Limits Greg Fowler won his division with a total 291 again with a seven shots clear of Big AL and 

Gary Pigott, Well done Greg. 

Thanks to everyone with the supporting of the raffles and those who run the paddles for Wait bait. We gave 

away a total of 21 prizes. 

Also you will notice at the bar the Ham raffles have started up again same format as last year. As they are 

filled they will be drawn and we will re-start another. Support these please. 

With the Saturday haggle sixteen players will have vouchers to collect and there were eight two's all getting 

a golf ball each. 

This weekend there are a number of members away at Waitomo 

playing so good luck to all of them. Meanwhile back at Manu we will 

play Stableford. 

This year’s Men's Top Dog will have first round on the 16th October 
with following rounds 30th October and final round 13th November. The 

sheet for your names will be on the wall until this Sunday.                        

The format is pairs (Choose your own) this way you can only blame 

yourselves for loosing. 2BBB net on each hole with the lowest total Nett 

score over the three rounds will be declared this year’s winner.  

Note: When your get your card off dot golf system both players to print a 

card and put your own scores on your card. When round is complete you 

will enter your cards it may ask you who is your partner as with the entries I 

will pair you up in the system so that could already be sorted. The Dot Golf 

will sort out your best nett on each hole GOOD LUCK to ALL. 

Thanks to Course staff for the course condition and also Jan in the 

Kitchen, Our Bar staff. 

KEEP YOU DISTANCE      Robert (Fill in Club Captain) 
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Saturday Ladies Report  -      - No report this week 

Kia Kaha Andrea  

Tuesday Ladies Report 

Well another day that the weather stopped a lot of Ladies coming to golf. 5 ladies 

did go out for a practice round.  The greens were very wet so a lot of given putts. 

Next week we play Hidden Holes - Stableford for the 18-hole players and the 9-hole ladies will play Stroke 

Play. 

Top Dog will be played 19th and 26th October. Drawn partners next week so please put your name down or 

ring Marie if not going out to club. Format is 4bbb with the top pair playing 

against the Saturday ladies winning pair.  

Huge thanks to the ladies who donated raffles for the 27 hole Foursomes last 

Sunday. Very much appreciated. 

Catch up with everyone next week 

Marie  

 

Waitara New World Wednesday Club - for 6.10.21 

Playing Stableford, Barry Burns 41, $20; Greg Fowler 39, Mike Burkhart 39, Phil 

Wilson 38, Geoff Peters 37, Warren Wright 37, all got $10; Bill Wadsworth 36, John 

Chandler 36, Albert Hodgkinson 36, all got $5. 

There were 2 twos, Mike Burkhart and Bill Wadsworth, they got 3 balls each. 

There were 8 lucky raffle winners. 

No golf next Wednesday as the greens are being cored, but everyone is very 

welcome to still come along for a working bee 9am start.  If you have a broom or a square mouth shovel that 

can accompany you, that would be even better. Many hands make light work. JR is in charge of the working 

bee and any queries should be addressed to him. 

Cheers ... Phil Wilson 

Taranaki Solar Twilight Golf. 

The Manukorihi Twilight Golf will start on the 11th of November to the 31st of March. 

We are looking for about 4 people to help run the twilight nights, starting from 3- 3 30pm to take entry’s, 

money and make up teams to play as they arrive. 

A bar person, and a couple to look after the score cards,  prizes and raffles.  

The Manukorihi Golf Club has been very successful over the past few years with some great sponsorship, meals 

after golf and bar takings. 

We need your help, so we don’t lose these nights.   

Many Thanks. David 

WARM WELCOME to 

OUR NEWEST 

MEMBERS 

August 2021 

Codey Phillips  

Teresa Tuffery            
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ITS BACK ….THE KIWI BUTCHER IS BACK  

PLEASE NOTE WE ARE PLAYING THIS ON SATURDAY …..YES SATURDAY THE 20TH NOVEMBER 

…SORRY  to all those who feel we are taking the course away from them on a Saturday ….. 

but we decided this was the best outcome for the club overall.  If you need to get in on the 

Saturday for a game, I think by 2.30 / 3pm you should be all good to go out for a hit. So 

sorry for any inconvenience this may have caused. There will be a Starters sheet up at the 

club house on Wednesday so get in early team. Thank you all. 

Thanks, Your Club Captain Lofty.    

Golfing Tips                                                                                                                           

Reflections From The Academy / Driving Range. 

One of the most effective, yet totally under-used game improvers : 

a full length mirror or window !!  Mirrors show you exactly how 

you are swinging as opposed to how you think you swing !!  The 

feedback is immediate & factual.  Posture, grip, alignment, take-

away, your shoulder turn to the top of the backswing, all easily & 

clearly portrayed. You can even “slow mo.” your down-swing !!  

Trying to copy the Basics of the Golf Swing is the sole reason we 

study magazines & monitor the Best Players on T.V.   Mirrors 

make the game much easier & can help to improve your game !!  

Good Luck & Happy Golfing.   Your Personal Pro John Garner 

Sunday School Golf  - will be on the 17th October  

Thanks everyone for supporting this day - look forward to 

seeing new players turning up next month 

Kia Kaha   Andrea   
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